Minutes of the Baffins Surgery PRG meeting on Tuesday 17th May 2016

Avril opened the meeting and welcomed all the PRG members present. A warm welcome was extended to Ken Ebbens (Vice Chair of the Portsmouth Carers Voice) 

1. Present 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Avril Adams (Chair), Vasos Antoniou, David Power, Bob Acheson, Roger Batterbury, Steve Cope, Tony Davis, Sandra Foster and at the later part of the meeting Dr Matthew Crisp, Veryan Burcham, and Chris Donohoe(Practice Manager)    

2. Apologies 
Apologies were received from Sue Buchanan

3. Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of Tuesday 2nd February 2016 were accepted by PRG with one change, Item 3. Minutes of the last meeting to read two and not tow changes.....                                                                                

4. Matters Arising
Roger had the opportunity to meet with Justin and discuss the issues identified at the PRG meeting of 2nd February 2016 and helped with the development of a plan to help resolve these. Due to the ongoing processes of the Practice merger the plan is currently on hold.

5. Ken Ebbens (Vice Chair Portsmouth Carers Voice)
Following introduction, Ken explained that he was the Vice Chair for the Portsmouth Cares Voice and that he also was a member of the PRG at The Lake Road Practice.    Ken gave a detailed explanation of the role/function of the Portsmouth Carers Voice (Previously the Carers Council).    It is made up from Portsmouth Carers functioning as their voice with an appreciation of the real issues because of their personal experience in a caring role.                      Four forum meetings a year provide the carers with an opportunity to express their concerns on issues that affect their lives. Although there are many issues that affect the carers, amongst them Mental Health, Budget Cuts, and Educational Issues the PCV responds to trends, and not single issues. These are fed into the Cares Executive Board comprising of senior staff that can make a difference. They are drawn from the Portsmouth City Council, the Clinical Commissioning Group, Solent NHS and Portsmouth Hospital Trusts as well as senior staff from the Carers Centre, Adult Mental Health and the integrated Commissioning Unit and PCV members.
The PVC feeds back any findings to carers and monitors the progress or otherwise of these trends for as long as necessary.                                                                                                                                                                                          Ken indicated that there have been a number of good successes in the past for example to do with patients with Dementia, the Mental Health Crisis Unit, preventing unpleasant visits by the Social Workers, Continence and Bladder and Bowel Service and other issues. It is however important to understand that not every issue raised can be resolved. To continue its success and make it stronger the PVC needs the participation of more carers and to provide information on any issues that affect them or those they care for.                                                                      The PCV ensures that the carer’s voice is present and listened to where it matters. It provides an opportunity for non professional people to have access to professionals.
6. Feedback from City Wide PPG 28TH April2016- Roger Batterbury 
Roger provided a succinct feedback from his attendance at the City Wide PPG on April 28th 2016. Roger indicated that normally there are 2-3 speakers at the PPG meetings but on this occasion it was all about Healthwatch Portsmouth. Roger provided each member of the PRG with a comprehensive and easy to read handout outlining the agenda of the meeting and bullet point information on all the agenda items raised and discussed at the meeting. Roger indicated his willingness to continue providing information on any further City-Wide PPG meetings he attends.
7. Matters for Discussion- Veryan, Chris Donohoe
Veryan introduced Chris Donohoe Practice Manager of the recently created East Shore Partnership and Alison Nicholson Community Engagement officer for Healthwatch Portsmouth.
Veryan informed the members of the PRG that her role has now changed and that she is now the Partnership’s Business Manager and of the appointment of Chris Donohoe as the Partnerships manager. Veryan will no longer be involved with the PRG unless there is something specific relating to her new role. Chris Donohoe as now the new manager will be involved with the PRG.
Alison explained her role with Portsmouth Health watch and indicated her keenness to increase the awareness of Healthwatch throughout the City of Portsmouth as well as to meet and talk to groups about the role and functions of Portsmouth Health watch.                                                                                                                   

Complaints File
Veryan brought to the attention of and discussed in some detail the patient’s views/complaints received by the Partnership.   Amongst favourable ones some related to the reception staff, Nursing staff, and the not so favourable the patients difficulties in contacting the surgery. The complaints were responded to by Veeryan and it is hoped that these are related to the transitional period of the merger and creation of the new Partnership.
Veryan also informed the group that:
Recently, representatives of NHS England had a meeting with the practice management relating what is required to prepare for the Disability Audit.                                                                                                                        The following appointments will be taking place imminently to improve clinical quality within the Partnership: an Advanced Nurse Practitioner, and a Pharmacist.
Dr Sarah Batten will be retiring at the end of July.                                                                                 There is a shortfall of General Practitioners working in Hampshire currently.
A new telephone system came in to operation on Wednesday 17th May, this is a more comprehensive but simpler, and it has the facility to place back to a person.
The website is up to date and it is hoped that by July it will be online. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            8. Any other business.
A number of issues were brought up by PRG members relating to, cleanliness in an area of the practice, the at times long wait to see a Dr, the possible consequence in a case of an emergency, and the possibility of missing an appointment if  waiting too long in the queue.                              The difficulty of not been able to receive a prescription of Medicine if an appointment with a Dr has not taken place for a medication review, and the down loading and printing of full medical notes from the computer. 
The appointment of a Pharmacist will in time overcome this difficulty. The printing of detailed medical notes is not permicible.                                                                                                    It was suggested that although it is correct to bring issues for discussion at the PRG meeting it would be beneficial if relevant issues are logged at reception so they can be dealt with. 

9. Date and time of the next meeting 
Avril will let the members of the group know of the date of the next meeting in July once she has spoken to David Power as there is a possibility of this may take place in a room in St Cuthbert’s Church

The meeting closed at 20.05pm approximately.
